
From: Chambers - Hatcher J <Chambers.Hatcher.J@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Friday, November 3, 2023 4:05 PM 
To: Vivienne Wiles <vwiles@cfmeumd.org> 
Cc: Manufacturing Division Industrial <industrial@cfmeumd.org> 
Subject: RE: C2019/5259 - Review of certain C14 rates in modern awards 
 

OFFICIAL 

 
Dear Ms Wiles,  
 
The President will grant the extension sought; the CFMMEU-Manufacturing Division’s material 

pursuant to item 1 of the directions issued on 22 September 2023 is due by Wednesday, 8 
November 2023.  
 

 
Edrea Venal 
Associate to Justice Hatcher, President 

 

 
 

T (02) 9308 1812 

E chambers.hatcher.j@fwc.gov.au  

Level 11, Terrace Tower, 80 William Street, EAST SYDNEY NSW 2011 

www.fwc.gov.au  
 
My working days are Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday.  

 

 
 

The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country 
and pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging. 

 
This email was sent from Gadigal Country. 
 

From: Vivienne Wiles <vwiles@cfmeumd.org>  
Sent: Friday, November 3, 2023 3:43 PM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher J <Chambers.Hatcher.J@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Manufacturing Division Industrial <industrial@cfmeumd.org> 
Subject: C2019/5259 - Review of certain C14 rates in modern awards 
 
Dear Associate, 
 
We refer to the Statement issued by the full bench in this matter on 22 September 2023 (September 
Statement) expanding the scope of the proceedings. 
 
At paragraph [27] of the September Statement, the full bench set out the next steps in the 
proceedings, including at [27].1 the filing of material by interested parties by Friday 3 November 
2023. 
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In these proceedings, the CFMMEU-Manufacturing Division (CFMMEU-MD) has an interest in the 
following modern awards listed in Attachment D to the September Statement: 
 

• Dry Cleaning and Laundry Industry Award 2020 

• Joinery and Building Trades Award 2020 

• Manufacturing and Associated Industries and Occupations Award 2020 
• Textile, Clothing, Footwear and Associated Industries award 2020 

• Timber Industry Award 2020 
 
Unfortunately, due a combination of circumstances, including extended, non-scheduled 
personal/carer’s leave of key industrial personnel, the CFMMEU-MD is not in a position to file its 
submission and variation proposals by the COB today.  
 
In the circumstances, we respectively request an extension until the COB, Wednesday, 8 November 
2023. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Vivienne Wiles 
Senior National Industrial Officer and Coordinator 
CFMEU – Manufacturing Division 
 
2/165 Bouverie Street, Carlton Vic 3053 
E: vwiles@cfmeumd.org 
M: 0419 334 102 

 
CFMEU Manufacturing Division Disclaimer: 
The information in this e-mail may be confidential and/or legally privileged.  It is intended solely for the addressee. Access to this e-mail by 
anyone else is unauthorised.  
If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution or any action taken or omitted to be taken in reliance on it, is 
prohibited and may be unlawful. 
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